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The Twelve Days of Christmas! 
 

Simply put, the 
appearance or 
manifestation of God is 
just too big to contain in 
one day! Thatôs why the 
Church doesnôt. Instead, it 
extends the celebration of 
Godôs coming among us 
to twelve days, starting at 
Christmas. Donôt let the 
world, the mall, or any 
calendar tell you any 
differently!  ¢ŜǊŜƴŎŜ 
aŀƘŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘΣ hƳŀƘŀΣ bŜōΦ  

The church will be celebrating Epiphany Sunday on January 6th, which will be 
the twelfth day of Christmas. Why does the Church celebrate Epiphany Sunday 
and what does ñepiphanyò even mean? Good questions. The word epiphany 
means ñan appearanceò. It comes from two Greek words: ñepiò which is a 
preposition that means ñon, over, at, upon, before or near; and ñphaineuoò, 
which is a verb that means ñto bring into the light, to shine, to be seen or to 
appearò. The word ñepiphanyò then, means something that appears there in 
front of someone when a little before , it or they were not there. Sometimes you 
may hear a person say that they have had an epiphany. What they usually mean 
is that they have suddenly had an idea that they were searching for or that they 
suddenly understand a situation that was previously murky and puzzling,.  

Okay. Why does the Christian Church celebrate ñEpiphanyò?  Epiphany was 
associated with the revelation of Jesus as King and Lord to the Magi,, or wire 
men, as they are more frequently known as.  In the very early Church, this 
revelation at Jesusô nativity was combined with His baptism and the wedding at 
Cana, where His divinity was displayed. A few centuries later, this feast had 
become separated into Christmas as the nativity and Epiphany as the celebration 
of Jesus being revealed to the Gentiles. Jesusô birth was set as December 25 and 
the Epiphany was set as January 6. The intervening days between Christmas and 
Epiphany became the Christmas season and thus the Twelve Days of Christmas 

The Christian world had twelve days to celebrate the appearance of Jesus into 
this sinful world. How do we  celebrate the Christmas season in the modern 
world? Stress and then relief after the 25th is over. What would people do if 
they had to celebrate 12 days of Christmas? As we  wait for Epiphany Sunday, 
wouldnôt it be an interesting experiment to return to those days when people 
were able to celebrate the birth of Christ for more than one day? Could that be a 
New Yearsô resolution worth making and trying to keep? 
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Womenôs Bible Study meets on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of 
each month at 7:00pm. You are invited to join us.  We 
continue to use Bad Girls of the Bible and What We Can 
Learn from Them, by Liz Curtis Higgs.  

We read the book and delve into their stories in the Bible to 
learn more about these women.  Some we are familiar with - 
some not so much.  Weôd love for you to join us.  For more 
information, please contact Emily Schaefer. No meeting in 
December. Enjoy the Christmas season. 

Breakfast: Meets on the 3rd Wednesday at 9:00am at Country Caf®, 
2804 S. Seneca. This month  - January 16 
 

Afternoon Games: Wednesday,  January 9 & 23-  1:00-3:00pm at 
the church. Join the fun with various games including Pitch, 
Dominoes, Hand & Foot, Pinochle, Yahtzee, Scrabble or ?  

Seniorsô Activities 

 

A Menôs Bible Study group meets at Bethany on the 3rd Saturday 

of the month at 7:00 a.m. Leaders rotate and choose their own topic. A 

breakfast is usually served. Contact Erich Schieber or Mark Welty for 

more information. This month:  January 19 

н 
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                      January                             February  

     6:  Scott & Sidney Francis   3:   Mark & Rhonda Dehncke  
   13:  Dale & Marilynn Moore  10:  Sandy Wise 
   20:  Erich & Carol Schieber  17:   Margaret Baldridge 
   27:  Tim & Joni Schrahl  24:   Art Kuehn & Myreta Lungwitz 
      

              January                            February  

    6: Amy Salazar                   3:  Amy Salazar 
  13: Courtney Anton            10: Courtney Anton 
  20: Aly Ohmie                     17: Aly Ohmie 
  27: Gage Shipman              24: Gage Shipman 
    

Head Usher ï Alan Keimig 

        January                       February 
 Bill Bolin, Jr.   Mike Olsen 
 Mark Dehncke   Art Kuehn  
 Erich Schieber   David Funke  
 Randy Sporn    Doug Meyer 
        

  January                                 February 
   6:  Richard Vinroe / Mark Welty                  3: Kevin Chamberlin / Robert Ohmie 
  13: Kevin Chamberlin / Robert Ohmie      10:  Robert Bolin / Dale Kester 
  20: Robert Bolin / Dale Kester                  17:  Richard Vinroe / Mark Welty 
  27: Richard Vinroe / Mark Welty                24: Kevin Chamberlin / Robert Ohmie 

      

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀƴ !ŎƻƭȅǘŜΗ ¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ 
ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΗ LŦ ȅƻǳ 
Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜ ŀŎƻƭȅǘŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ 
ōŜŜƴ ŀǎǎƛƎƴŜŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ 
ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǎǿƛǘŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜΦ 
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Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǎǘŀȅ ŦƻǊ ŎƻũŜŜ ŀƴŘ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅ ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘΦ !ƭǎƻ ǎƘƻǿ 
ǘƘŜƳ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƻǳǊ ǊŜǎǘǊƻƻƳǎ ŀƴŘ ŎǊȅ ǊƻƻƳǎ ŀǊŜ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜƳ ŦƻǊ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ !ƭŜǊǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǳǎƘπ
ŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǝƳŜ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜ 
ƎǊŜŜǘŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƎǊŜŜǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎǿƛǘŎƘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƎǊŜŜǘŜǊ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ [Ŝƴǘ ƻǊ 
!ŘǾŜƴǘΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎǊŜŜǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜŜƪΦ 

There is a lot of behind the scenes work that is done for our worship services, Bible Studies, Childrenôs 
and Youth Ministries, greeters, ushers, altar guild, music ministry, and so many more ministries that we 
need help with. Most of these do not take much time out of our busy schedules to be part of. Is God call-
ing you to be part of something but you donôt know where to start? Be an usher! Prepare the com-
munion! These are very important jobs that only require a little bit of you. Please contact an elder listed 
in this newsletter to see where YOU can be of service to Godôs kingdom. 

Greeters 

о 

January & February 
    Fill     Cleanup 
Jan. 6 & Feb. 3:          Dolores Lang   Sandy Wise 
Jan. 13 & Feb. 10:      Lois Brockmeyer  Jeanetta Bolin 
Jan. 20 & Feb. 17:      Doris Cannon   Toni & Traci Bolin 
Jan. 27 & Feb. 24:      Lois Adams & Amy Salazar Rhonda Dehncke & Vivian Mailly 
        



SUNDAY MORNING 10:30am 
 

Adults: 

Dining Room David Funkeôs class has started a new study ñFaith Under Fireò Four hot 

topics. A book with discussion and a DVD is being used. 

Pastorôs Office  Bill Bolin, Sr.ôs class is studying The Gospel of John in the Serendipity New Testament. 

The class answers questions that are included. 

Prayer Center Robert Bolin leads a study entitled ñAltar Egoò. It is a 5-part study with DVD that explores, 

not what other people think you are or what you think you are, but what God knows you are. 

Robert Ohmie leads a class that meets in the first room west of the west stairwell in the back hallway. 

They are studying a book entitled ñThe big book of New Testament Questions and Answersò. It contains 816 

pages of questions that students from his New Testament intro classes have asked over the years and his 

answers to those questions.  

Lifetree Group is led by Mark Dehncke. It meets in the 3rd classroom. Each week has a new topic 
for discussion. Each session has a DVD that participants watch where people talk about how their lives deal 

with the topic being discussed. The leader will ask questions to guide the discussion.  

Children and Youth: 

BYA meets in their basement room. They are currently using a curriculum entitled ñNo 

Dealò. This study looks at the topics and pressures that teens are dealing with in modern U.S. 

culture. The class is led by Jeanetta Bolin. Contact Jeanetta for more information. 

Children meet with Renee Schott in a classroom. Contact Renee for more information. 

 
 

Call Committee Update: 

The call list for Bethany has been received from President Lange. This list consists of twelve names. The call 

committee is in the process of reviewing the call list to find who they feel are the best three or four matches 

for Bethany. Upon completion of the review, the congregation will be presented information on the call 

committeeôs recommendations. We need to continue to pray for Godôs guidance as Bethany works through 

this process.  

Budget Update 

After much deliberation, the 2019 Budget will be presented to the congregation on January 6th and it will be 

voted on at a voters meeting on January 20th. 

 

SWNA 
SouthWest Neighborhood Association meets on the 4th Tuesday of each month at 7:00 pm. This month itôs 
January 22nd. Contact Darlene Nuse for more information. Our community can improve but it takes members 
to be aware of all the issues going on, and be willing to participate in the welfare of our community. 
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¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΥ {ǘŜǾŜ bƛŜƴƪŜ            !ǎ ƻŦ мнκнфκнлму 

/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ ōŀƴƪ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜ ƛŦ ŀƭƭ                -ϷмфлΦнф 

bƻǾΦ ƻōƭƛƎŀǝƻƴǎ ŎƭŜŀǊŜŘ                           
/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ WŀƴΦ hǿŜŘ                          ϷсΣфтнΦлн 
мнκмн tŀȅǊƻƭƭ             ϷммΣсллΦлл 

/ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊ 
ǿŜǊŜ ϷнпсΦтлΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗΗΗΗΗ LŦ ȅƻǳ 
ƘŀǾŜƴϥǘΩ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 
wŜǿŀǊŘǎ ŦǊƻƳ 5ƛƭƭƻƴǎΣ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ 
ŘƻΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ wŜǿŀǊŘǎ 
ŘƻƭƭŀǊǎ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ ƻŦ .ŜǘƘŀƴȅΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ 
ƴŜŜŘ ƘŜƭǇΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜΦ  нср-тпмр 

BETHANY FOSTER FRIENDS UPDATE  

For January, BFF is still collecting socks, underwear and pajamas, and also 
cold weather clothes - any child age and size. Please drop off your donation 
in the tubs between the office and the prayer center. Thank you for filling a 
huge need. It may not seem like much, but the items you give make life 
easier for foster care kids and state workers assigned to them.  

²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ І{ǘŀǊǘ²ƛǘƘŀ{ƳƛƭŜΣ !ƳŀȊƻƴ 
ŘƻƴŀǘŜǎ лΦр҈ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ǇǊƛŎŜ ǘƻ 
.ŜǘƘŀƴȅ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ .ƻƻƪƳŀǊƪ 
ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪ IǧǇΥκκǎƳƛƭŜΦŀƳŀȊƻƴΦŎƻƳκŎƘκпу-лссотлм ŀƴŘ 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǳǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǝƳŜ ȅƻǳ  ǎƘƻǇΦ 

 

Getting ready for our Christmas program! Keep us in your prayers. 

 

We at Bethany ECC, are passionate about helping children 

succeed to the next level! Our facility is clean, safe and 

secure! Bethany ECC Is DCF Approved. 

{ǇǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘΥ vǳŀƭƛǘȅ !ũƻǊŘŀōƭŜ /ƘƛƭŘŎŀǊŜΦ  
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎǎΗ 

9ƭŜǇƘŀƴǘ wƻƻƳΥ м ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ н мκн ȅŜŀǊǎ 
DƛǊŀũŜ wƻƻƳΥ н мκн-о ȅŜŀǊǎ .ŜŀǊ wƻƻƳΥ о-р ȅŜŀǊǎ ƘǧǇΥκκōŜǘƘŀƴȅŜŎŎΦōŜǘƘŀƴȅƭǳǘƘŜǊŀƴǿƛŎƘƛǘŀΦƻǊƎκ 
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¢ƘŜ нлмф .ǳŘƎŜǘ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀƴ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘ 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ  ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǎǘŀǝƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ ŘŀǘŜ ƛƴ 
WŀƴǳŀǊȅ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴΦ  C¸LΥ от 
ǇƭŜŘƎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǘƻǘŀƭ ƻŦ ϷмсмΣстн ŦƻǊ нлмф ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘΦ 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ǇƭŜŘƎŜΦ 


